Proposed Gypsy Traveller site in Penyfan/Lower Trostre Road

I wisht to strongly object to the proposed Gypsy Traveller site in Penyfan/Lower Trostre Road for the following reasons:

The site is a natural habitat for wild life and should be left undisturbed; in this age of promoting and supporting the planet, why would any council wish to destroy natural habitat and wild life.

The council do not own all of the land and would have to purchase ‘recreational ground; are D on map, from a third party. How can this be a good use of council tax payer’s money.  Councillors are voted for by the community and should be responsibly utilising said tax payer’s money to benefit the community and its residents.

The access to the site is totally unsuitable as Trostre Road is already far too busy, an absolute nightmare on occasions. The access road would be far too close to existing properties posing a danger to children who have played in the quarry for years.  Children of this era have very few opportunities of any form of freedom to play and now this council wishes to take away the little that is available. Even destroying the little park that council tax payer’s money, no doubt, had paid for in the first place.

The site is far too close to an already densely populated area.  The site would devalue properties and be detrimental to the wellbeing of local residents.  (This process is already causing anger and anxiety amongst local tax paying residents). There are many older people living in the community who live alone and are terrified of the prospect of such close proximity; why would any councillor support such an act against their tax paying community. They are responsible for causing such upset and anxiety they should be ashamed of such careless and selfish behaviour.

The Trostre shopping centre is very close to the proposed site, this will not have a positive result for the tax paying and rent paying shop keepers.  Shoppers will avoid the centre at the first sign of any adverse behaviour.  Parents and Grandparents who currently allow their young teenagers to have some independence by going shopping in the centre will, without doubt, feel too great a responsibility for them to either pass by the site to gain access to Trostre Centre or be put off by the fact that it is so close to the proposed site.
I am sure that there are many other prospective sites that are away from communities that could be used, perhaps in Carmarthen area.
I doubt very much that any councillors are living anywhere close to the proposed sites, which in itself speaks volumes.

R Williams
Resident of Llwynwhilwg






